



September 2, 2016

Julie Swanson 155 Harvey Road Durham, CT 06422

Dear Mrs. Swanson:

Pursuant to Section 268 of Public Act No. 15-5, it is my pleasure and privilege to appoint you as Co-Chair of the **Individualized Education Program Advisory Council**. Your term is effective immediately and shall terminate January 1, 2017 or when the Commissioner of Education submits the new individualized education program, whichever is later.

I am confident that the knowledge and experience that you bring to this position will be of great value. Thank you for your willingness to accept the challenge of serving the people of Connecticut as a member of this important position.

Sincerely,

J. Brendan Sharkey

Speaker of the House of Representatives

cc:

Governor, Dannel Malloy

Secretary of State, Denise Merrill Senate President, Martin Looney Senate Majority Leader, Bob Duff

House Majority Leader, Joe Aresimowicz

Senate Republican Leader, Len Fasano

House Republican Leader, Themis Klarides

Auditor of Public Accounts, John Geragosian

Senate Clerks, Garey Coleman

House Clerks, Martin Dunleavey

Legislative Library, Carrie Rose